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GPC England held its meeting on Thursday 19 July.   The following issues were discussed at the meeting:

The GP partnership review

The QOF review report

NHSE Consultation &ndash; Evidence based interventions: reducing the delivery of clinically ineffective interventions

NHSE Consultation &ndash; Digital First Funding

General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)

The next meeting of GPC England will take place on Thursday 15 November 2018 and the next GPC UK will take place on Thursday 20 September

2018.

Please see a summary of items in the newsletter and appendices along with additional updates for LMCs and practices.
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